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SCHOOL NEWS 
Dear Parents, Carers and Community, 
 

We have had a great start to Term 3, 
with many cultural, academic and 
sporting activities taking place for all 
students, whilst supporting the talent 
development of students who are 
gifted or have high potential in one or 
more areas.   
 

Thank you to the parents/carers and 
community members who continue to 
support our students with travel to, 
and engagement with, extra-curricular 
activities and events.  
 

Don’t forget, if your child requires 
financial assistance to engage with 
school activities and events, please let 
us know so that we can provide 
student assistance. With increasing 
cost of living expenses, we understand 
that school activities and camps, extra 
curricular arts and sporting events may 
become a financial challenge/juggle 
for families at times. As a result, our 
school has continued to purchase all 
school supplies for each child in 2024. 
We will also be sending out a 2025 
Excursion, Events and Camps Survey in 
the coming weeks, to get your 
feedback on acceptable financial cost 
expectations for 2025 activities, events 
and camps before anything is booked 
for 2025. Please be advised that we will 
require a quick response for this  
 
 

survey, from as many families as 
possible, as some excursion venues 
are already asking for deposits for 
2025 school camps.  
 

Congratulations to all of the students 
who were elected by their peers to be 
Semester 2 Student Representative 
Council Class Representatives. These 
students will be inducted into their 
positions at the Week 3, Education 
Week Assembly on Thursday, August 8 
at 9.15am. Parents, carers, family and 
friends are welcome to this special 
assembly. The Assembly will take 
place for approximately 45-60 
minutes and will be followed by Open 
Classrooms. We welcome all parents 
and carers to come and visit our 
classrooms at this time. 
 

Regards, 
Michelle Huddleston  
Principal 
 

Parent/Student/Teacher 3-Way-
Conference Bookings - NEW DATES: 
Parent/teacher/student 3-Way-
Conferences for Semester 2 are now 
taking place on Monday, August 5 and 
Tuesday August 6.  
 

Bookings are open until Friday August 
2nd. Please contact our administration 
office if you need assistance in making 
or changing a booking time. 
 
 

COMING EVENTS 
 

Term 3 
Week 2: 
Wednesday 31st July: K-2 
Assembly – Hosted by 1B, 2pm 
Jackson Hall; Boys Basketball 
Training Session at MPS 
11.30am-12.15pm; 
Thursday 1st August: OC Class 
tests @ EMHS (Year 4 students 
who opted in); 
Friday 2nd August:  
Parent/teacher/student 
conference bookings close; 
PSSA Boys Basketball @ Milton 
Showgrounds; PSSA Girls 
Soccer @ Dalmeny; Stage 2 
and 3 Elective Sport selections 
due;  
 

Week 3: 
Monday 5th August:   Musical 
Choreography Workshop; 
Parent/teacher/student 
conference; 
Tuesday 6th August: 
Parent/teacher/student 
conference; FM Transition visit 
to Eden Marine HS; 
Wednesday 7th August:  
Emergency Drill postponed; 
Thursday 8th August: 
Education Week Assembly 
9.15am – 11am Jackson Hall, 
followed by open classrooms; 
Friday 9th August: PSSA 
Netball vs Jerrambomberra PS 
@ Merimbula Netball Courts 
 



 

 

Semester 2 Student Representative 
Council:  Congratulations to the 
following students who have been 
elected by their peers to represent 
their class as an SRC Leader in 
Semester 2: 

Class Student 1 Student 2 

Family 
Classes 

James 
Watts N/A 

1B Theodore 
Fleet 

Emmerson 
Hackett 

1J Mabel Hill Noah 
Robinson 

1M Thomas 
Shaw 

Ricardo 
Ostali 

2H Yerin Beck Coen 
Robson 

2F Charlise 
Grew 

Harrison 
Shook 

2T Georgia 
Thapa 

Luka 
Schroder 

3D Kasper 
Merrick 

Oliver 
Morse 

3K Marco 
Ostali Lenny Taylor 

4C Eamon 
Kennedy Lexi Dawson 

4H Christie 
Scheepers 

Callum 
Archer 

5D Jack 
McDonald Heath Togni 

5H Jackson 
McGovern Millie Carter 

5/6M Ollie Dorling Maddison 
Pinne 

6G Kobi 
Molkentin Mikia Tilley 

 

 

Education Week: On Thursday, August 
8th (9.15am in the Jackson Hall), we 
will be celebrating Education Week @ 
MPS with a special Education Week 
Assembly. During the assembly, we will 
be showcasing some of our performing 
arts programs (Dance Group, Recorder 
Ensemble, Choir), and completing our 
Semester 2 SRC Inductions. As shared, 
the students will be inducted into their 
positions and will receive their badges 
at the Education Week Assembly. 

New Aspire OSHC Manager: Bella 
Kiely has commenced as the new 
manager at the Aspire Out of School 
Hours Care (OSHC) service, working 
each morning and afternoon. Bella has 
been with Aspire since November last 
year, as a casual educator, but also 
stepping in as manager in the absence 
of Bega and Merimbula's manager. 
Please contact Aspire if you have any 
questions in this regard. 
 

Before 
and After 
School 
Care and 
Vacation 
Care 
Requirements Survey: Please 
complete this survey to inform the 
Department about your out of school 
hours care needs. To complete the 
survey, please select “Merimbula 
Public School” and answer the 
questions via the following website: 
LINK: Parent Survey.  
Please note that survey entries are 
required before the 15th of August. 
Survey results will be used to 
determine the ongoing need of the 
service. 
 

Koori Market Day: Merimbula Public 
School held their final event as part of 
our 2024 NAIDOC Day celebrations 
yesterday. Students have learnt about 
the importance of trade routes and 
bartering and the connection to sea 
and country for Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander Peoples.  
 

All students made traditional items to 
trade or barter with their peers in an 
outdoor market style event. They 
traded bookmarks, boomerangs, 
necklaces, message sticks, rain sticks 
and headbands. It was a great success 
and fun was and had by all! Thanks to 
Mrs Lawson and Mrs Hodsdon for 
coordinating the event! 

 

Consent Reminders: 
• General Permission for 

Pump Track and 
consumption of 
food/drink – Due now 

• Stage 2 and 3 Elective 
Sport - Selections due 
August 2nd  

• PSSA Boys Basketball – 
MPS vs Milton PS – 
Consent due July 28th 

• PSSA Girls Soccer MPS vs 
ST George Basin PS –  
Consent due July 30th  

• PSSA Girls Netball vs  
Jerrabomberra PS – 
Consent due August 4th  

• PSSA Girls Basketball vs 
Batemans Bay PS – 
Consent TBC 

 

2024 Camp Reminder - 
Years 3, 4, 5 and 6: Year 3 and 
6 Camp Payment #2 were 
due by the end of Week 9 last 
term, with Years 4 and 5 
Payment #2 being due today. 
 

Families with outstanding 
payments are reminded to 
continue to make regular 
payments towards the 
balance. Should your family 
require financial assistance, 
please contact our 
administration team. 
 
Unexplained Attendance 
Notification: As previously 
advised at the conclusion of 
Term 2. The daily SMS alerts 
for students who are marked 
with an unexplained 
absence, have now ceased. 
 

From Term 3 onwards, 
Parents and Caregivers will 
receive an email notification. 
 

Please ensure that the 
administration office has 
your current email on file. 

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=muagBYpBwUecJZOHJhv5kYrtn7Q7nodMkrBbxjrxf8dUQU5DTkNVSkpYWEYyREhQVUlCU0ZGVDBLTCQlQCN0PWcu


Request For 
Student To 
Carry Their 
Own 
Adrenaline 
Injector or Asthma Reliever: For some 
medications and some students, it can 
be appropriate for them to carry their 
own medication to school and at 
school, for example, an adrenaline 
injector for anaphylaxis and asthma 
reliever medication for asthma. For 
asthma and anaphylaxis it is important 
for students to have immediate access 
to their medication.  

Please consider whether your child 
should carry their own adrenaline 
injector or asthma reliever medication 
to school and while they are at school. 
Should they be required to do so, a 
new form (from the Department of 
Education) must be completed by 
parents/caregivers. If you have already 
completed a similar form in the past, 
the school will be providing you with 
the updated form. If your child has 
asthma, anaphylaxis or the need to 
carry other medications, and they do 
not have a form lodged with the 
school/Department, please 
request one ASAP. These will also 
be accompanied by an  ‘Authorisation 
to Contact (your child’s) Doctor’. 

On receiving this completed request 
form, the school will confirm the 
arrangements for how and where 
your child will carry their own 
medication. Parents must supply 
an asthma reliever or at least 
one prescribed adrenaline 
injector to the school. This 
adrenaline injector must be 
either carried by the student 
or held by the school. Please 
note that this form is not a 
substitute for the ASCIA Action 
Plan for Anaphylaxis or the 
Asthma Action Plan signed by 
the student’s doctor. 

2025 Kindergarten Enrolments - 
NOW DUE: Parents/carers of children 
commencing school in 2025 are 
encouraged to complete an online 
enrolment as soon as possible, to 
ensure that we have adequate staffing 
and classrooms for what is predicted 
to be another large cohort of 
students. We do not have two full Year 
6 classes this year, and expect to have 
3 or 4 Kindergarten classes, so are 
likely to need another demountable 
classroom for the new year. 

Online enrolments can be completed 
via the following link: 
https://merimbula-
p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-
school/enrolment.html 

2025 enrolment interviews will be 
finalised in Term 3. If you have a child 
coming to kindy next year, please 
complete the online enrolment ASAP 
and one of our administration staff 
members will get in touch to book you 
and your child’s interview with the 
principal and school tour.  

If you are still making a decision on 
your choice of school, or whether your 
child is ready for school, please call 
our   enrolment   officer,   Mrs   Jackie  
Roberts, on (02) 64951266 to arrange 
an interview and school tour with the 
principal.  

Families needing support completing 
an enrolment form should contact our 
office for assistance. Paper-based 
application forms are also available. 

P&C News: The next 
P&C Meeting will be 
held at 6pm on 
Monday, August 12 in the Merimbula 
Public School Staffroom. New parents, 
friends and guests are welcome to 
attend and collaborate with our team 
to develop current and new initiatives 
for our wonderful school.  

100 DAYS BRIGHTER 

On Wednesday this week, 
Kindergarten students 
celebrated a special 
milestone, celebrating 100 
days of learning! 

Congratulations to all our 
Kindergarten students. 

Canteen News: Welcome 
Mrs Jess Kingma to our 
team! Jess had her first day 
as Canteen Supervisor today! 
Remember the canteen is 
now open 5 days a week! 

Canteen volunteers are 
always welcome! Please 
contact our administration 
office if you are interested in 
assisting in our canteen, and 
possibly doing some casual 
work. 

https://merimbula-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html
https://merimbula-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html
https://merimbula-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html


 

 

School Musical 
News: School 
Musical 
rehearsals will 
take place in the Jackson Hall 
throughout Term 3, not in the 5H 
classroom as per  Term 2. Whilst 
students pleasingly know the majority 
(if not all) of their lines, they should 
know them all by the end of Week 5 
this term. Students should continue to 
bring their script to school each day, 
despite some days focusing on singing 
and choreography where scripts will 
not be required.   
 

Musical rehearsals will continue to 
take place at the following times in 
Term 3: Monday and Tuesday - Recess, 
Thursday and Friday - Lunchtime. 
Students should be ready to attend 
rehearsals each day. Daily reminders of 
specific cast members required to 
attend daily rehearsals will be shared 
in class. An updated rehearsal schedule 
will be shared with students in the 
coming week 
 

Attendance 
Expectations: 
Students are 
expected to 
attend school 
each day, unless 
they are unwell 
or have permission for leave from the 
Principal (for an extended absence).  
It is the responsibility of schools to 
support parents/carers by monitoring 
student attendance and helping to 
address attendance issues when they 
emerge.  
 

Attendance letters are sent home: 
when students have unexplained 
absences, to students who are 
frequently late or who have more than 
a 10% absence rate (having 1 or more 
days off school a fortnight).  
 
 

Continued absences, following an 
absence reminder letter, may result in 
a child requiring a medical certificate 
for future absences. Subsequent 
letters result in referral to the Home 
School Liaison Officer. Should these 
interventions fail, applications to the 
Children’s Court for a Compulsory 
Schooling Order will be made by a 
member of the regional attendance 
team. 
 

Unexplained Absence Notifications: 
As previously advised at the 
conclusion of Term 2. The daily SMS 
alerts for students who are marked 
with an unexplained absence, have 
now ceased. 
 

From Term 3 onwards, Parents and 
Caregivers will receive an email 
notification. Please ensure that the 
administration office has your current 
email on file. 
 

Family Class News: Welcome back to 
Term 3 Support Class families. This 
term, we are excited to be mixing our 
family class groups for our Life Skills 
program. Our activities are gardening, 
cooking, shopping and walking. We 
will be rotating through each activity 
every two weeks. Keep an eye out for 
a permission note on Compass over 
the next couple of weeks. 
 

This term, FM will continue visiting 
Eden Marine High School as part of 
our transition to high school program. 
A permission note with all the dates 
and information will become available 
this week. 
 

As always, our Support Classes will 
continue to follow the programs of 
their mainstream peers, including, 
Conceptual Units (Geography this 
term), PD/H/PE and Creative Arts. 
Please refer to the appropriate 
newsletter item to find more 
information on the topics that will be 
 

2024 Koori Market: 

 



 

 

covered either in your child’s Support 
Class or Home Class (if your child 
transitions for a particular subject).  
 

Erica Bell – Support Class Assistant 
Principal 
 

Kindergarten News:  
Welcome back to Term 3. We cannot 
believe we have celebrated being at 
school for 100 days already and we 
look forward to sharing your childs’ 
learning and achievements with you at 
our 3 way conferences. 
 

During our literacy sessions we will be 
continuing with our InitiaLit lessons 
focusing on learning new sounds and 
characters this term, as well as, 
learning to read our ‘Tricky words’ 
which you can find in your child’s 
Home Reading diary. For writing this 
term we will be looking at ‘Fairy Tales’ 
and are planning a Fairy Tale ball to 
bring the unit to an end towards the 
end of the term so watch this space! 
 

To align with our Fairy Tale ball, our PE 
unit this term will be a dance unit, 
teaching our students some dances 
they will use at the ball. In sport, we 
will be playing invasion games to allow 
children to use the fundamental 
movement skills they will be practising 
during PE sessions in a game situation. 
 

During Mathematics, we will be 
looking at the following ‘big ideas’ over 
the term: 
• Collections of 10 are really useful 
• Patterns have something that 

repeats over and over and over 
• Making and using equal groups 
• What needs to be measured 

determines the unit of 
measurement and 

• A fraction (like one half) can mean 
half of a collection, half of an object 
or half of a measure. A whole unit 
can be partitioned into smaller 
parts. 
 

Our PDH  unit will be around safe and 
unsafe feelings and how to keep 
ourselves safe.  
 

In Creative and Performing Arts, all 
classes will continue to learn songs 
and dances for this year’s upcoming 
musical, “Annie”. They will also be 
making art works and props for this 
production. 
 

As always, please reach out if you have 
any questions. We look forward to 
seeing what our students will achieve 
in their next 100 days of learning! 
 

Corinna Mace - Kindergarten Assistant 
Principal 
 

Stage 1 (Years 1 and 2 News): 
Welcome to Term 3. We are now 
halfway through the year and we look 
forward to discussing your child’s 
progress with you at our upcoming 3 
Way Conferences. Year 1 will be taking 
part in the Year 1 Phonics Screening 
Check this term, along with all Year 1  
students in NSW. Below is an outline 
of this term. Please take the time to 
read it so that you can support your 
child. We look forward to some great 
learning opportunities and fun times. 
 

We will continue to follow the InitiaLit 
program in English in both Year 1 and 
Year 2. The Term 3 Home Reading 
Diary will be sent home in your child’s 
home reading folder early this term. 
We will also be adding the next set of 
Tricky Words so that children can 
practise them at home. In writing, we 
will continue to explore how to create 
written texts by studying rich 
literature picture books and learning 
the components of perspective and 
argument; narrative; context; 
representation; imagery, symbol and 
connotation. 
 

In Mathematics, Year 1 will focus on 
whole numbers, mass, addition and 
subtraction, 2D shapes, multiplication 

 

 



 

 

and division and Time. Year 2 will be 
studying whole numbers; 3D objects; 
addition and subtraction; time; mass 
and multiplication and division. 
Children will continue working on their 
Maths Passports. Teachers will set 
Mathseeds tasks so that children can 
revise concepts learnt in class at home. 
If you require your child’s password to 
be reissued, please contact your child’s 
teacher. 
 

Our Conceptual Unit will focus on 
Geography, specifically Australian 
places and our location in the world. 
We are hoping to attend an excursion 
to Bournda Outdoor Environmental 
Education Centre to support our 
learning in this area. 
 

In PDHPE, children will continue to 
develop their fundamental movement 
skills such as throwing and catching, 
with the aim of using these during 
Sport time. Children will participate in 
a health unit called Food Safari. They 
will learn about the links between 
health and physical activity and be 
encouraged to make healthy and safe 
choices for their wellbeing. 
 

In Creative and Performing Arts, all 
classes will continue to learn songs and 
dances for this year’s upcoming 
musical, “Annie”. They will also be 
making art works and props for this 
production. 
 

In sport, we will be playing invasion 
games to allow children to use the 
fundamental movement skills they will 
be practising during PE sessions in a 
game situation. 
 

Vanessa Bain – Stage 1 Assistant 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 

Stage 2 (Years 3 and 4) News: 
Welcome back to our Stage 2 families 
for Term 3, 2024. 
 

Sport and PE: Stage 2 Sport will 
continue to take place on a Friday 
(12.15pm to 1.15pm and 1.55pm-
2.55pm) in Term 3. Please ensure your 
children have comfortable joggers to 
wear, a hat and extra water for the 
day. Sunscreen will be available. This 
term in Physical Education, we will be 
focussing on game sports and athletic 
skills in preparation for our Jackson 
Cup. However, from Weeks 6-9, 
students will be participating in the 
Elective Sports program on a 
Thursday. More information 
regarding this has been shared via 
Compass. 
 

English: Stage 2 will be continuing 
their novel studies as well as a poetry 
focus. 
 

Year 3 Text Study: Students will be 
studying The Iron Man by Ted Hughes, 
and will include an Informative writing 
focus. 
 

Year 4 Text Study: Students will be 
studying Storm Boy by Colin Thiele, 
and will also include an informative 
writing focus. 
 

Spelling and Grammar: Will continue 
to be supported by the Soundwaves 
program.  
 

Year 3 and 4 Mathematics: Lessons 
will be focussing on place value to 
order, read and represent numbers 
including decimals; Mental and 
written strategies for addition, 
subtraction, multiplication and 
division problems including money. 
The use of simple maps and grids to 
represent position; Mass; Angles and 
Chance events. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

Conceptual Unit: Our Conceptual Unit 
will incorporate all Key Learning Areas 
across the year. The unit of work this 
term will incorporate Mathematics,  
English, Geography, History, Science 
and Technology and Creative Arts. It 
will focus on the concept of Places. 
Students will explore the natural and 
human features of Australia. They will 
locate these features, along with 
States, Territories and Capital Cities 
using maps. Using a range of 
geographical tools, they will locate and 
describe Australia’s Neighbours. 
Students will compare Australia’s 
features, demographics, natural 
vegetation and animals with 
neighbouring countries to explore 
similarities and differences.  
 

In Creative and Performing Art, all 
classes will continue to learn songs and 
dances for this year’s upcoming 
musical, “Annie”. They will also be 
making art works and props for this 
production. 
 

Personal Development and Health: 
Will focus on bullying and resilience, 
and strategies to make students feel 
comfortable and safe. They will 
explore how empathy, inclusion and 
respect can positively influence 
relationships. 
 

Janelle Hodsdon - Stage 2 Assistant 
Principal   
 

Stage 3 (Years 5 and 6) News: 
Welcome to Term 3! 
 

English:  In Term 3, Stage 3 will explore 
information reports and poetry. Each 
year group will focus on a set text to 
help guide their teaching and provide 
explicit content to demonstrate 
concepts to students. Year 5 will 
explore the text Convict Boy, by Tom 
Apple and Year 6 will investigate Once, 
by Morris Gleitzman. Each grade will 
be using the text to explore explicit  
 

reading strategies, vocabulary and 
sentence structure.  
 

Conceptual Unit: Within our 
conceptual unit Changes, students will 
explore the impact bushfires have on 
Australian people, places and 
environments, and will propose ways 
people can reduce the impact of 
bushfires in the future. During the 
unit, students will undertake art 
activities based upon learning tasks 
they encounter.  
 

Mathematics: In Mathematics, 
students will focus on the strands of 
representing numbers using place 
value; additive relations, 
multiplicative relations; representing 
quantity fractions; two and three 
dimensional spatial structures, 
geometric and non spatial 
measurement; chance and data.  
 

Personal Development and Health: In 
PDH, students will explore the topic of 
'Why is it important to be fit and 
healthy?’. They will examine the role 
of physical activity in promoting 
health and wellbeing.  
 

Physical Education and Sport: During 
PE, students will learn the skills, 
technique and rules to participate in 
the Jackson Cup sports in Term 4, 
which will be soccer and netball. They 
will also engage in tennis and tee-ball 
where they will focus on striking, 
throwing and catching. In Weeks 6-9 
students will also have the 
opportunity to participate in Elective 
Sports, where they will select from 
provided sports they wish to explore. 
 

In Creative and Performing Art, all 
classes will continue to learn songs 
and dances for this year’s upcoming 
musical, “Annie”. They will also be 
making art works and props for this 
production. 
 

Brenton Mace – Stage 3 Assistant 
Principal 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

2024 Interschools Snowsports 
Results:  This week we had 8 students 
from MPS competing in the 2024 
Interschools Snowsports ACT/Regional 
NSW Championships. Our team of Tai 
K, Jack B, Isla L, Ivy P-W, Bobby H, Kai S, 
Flynn K and Ollie K competed over two 
days in Snowboarding and Skiing 
events. Unfortunately for Kai, he 
became ill on the night before the 
competition and was unable to 
compete in his two events. 
 

On Tuesday we had Flynn, our only 
skier, competing in the Alpine event 
and the Skier Cross. Flynn made huge 
improvement on last year's efforts and 
managed to put in four clean runs to 
set some great times and finish within 
the top 50 for both events out of a field 
of over 80 competitors. Ollie, 
competing in a division above his age 
group, was one of the youngest 
competitors in the Boarder Cross event 
and he managed an amazing individual 
17th on the day against some strong 
and much older competition. Great 
work boys! 
 

On Wednesday our Year 6 
snowboarders competed in both the 
GS and Boarder X events. Bobby  
competing for the first time, and 
missing his teammate Kai, put in four 
clean runs and showed great 
improvement each time. Our other 
boy's team of Jack and Tai put together 
some great times in both events and 
placed an excellent 5th in the Boarder X 
and 6th in the GS. Awesome effort. 
Ollie, again competing a division up, 
came 15th and looked to be moving far 
too quickly for someone his age. 
 

Our girls’ team of Ivy and Isla 
impressed everyone with an incredible 
3rd place podium finish in the Boarder 
X, with Isla also placing 3rd individually 
 

and 4th place in the GS. Not bad for a 
bunch of groms from the coast and it 
looks like we'll now have a few of our 
students competing in the State 
Championships in August.  
 

Special thanks to all the parents for 
going to the trouble of getting your 
kids up there competing, 
commiserations to Kai for missing out 
and big gratitude to Matt Lehoczky 
and Pete Byard for their race 
volunteer efforts and donning the     
Hi-Viz on the day. Great job everyone! 
 

Thank you to Mr Morris for attending 
the event to support our team. 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 

Henwood Street Drop Off Zone/Back 
Gate Access UPDATE: 
The Henwood Street back gate has 
reopened for pick up and drop off this 
Term between 8.30am and 8.55am; 
and between 2.55pm and 3.10pm - 
please note that access outside of 
these times must be from the front 
office gate on Randolph Street, unless 
accessing Aspire OSHC from their gate. 
Please ensure your child exits and 
enters your vehicle from the path/curb 
on the side of the road closest to the 
school oval, when your car is stopped. 
Please ensure that you take note of the 
new parking signs. 
 

There are “No Parking” signs and 
requirements on the school side of 
Henwood Street, with new curb and 
guttering to assist safer drop off and 
pick up access. 
There are also “No Stopping” signs on 
Henwood Street opposite the school 
side. 
What are the rules? 
No parking: You must not stop or park 
your vehicle: 
o alongside another parked vehicle 

(double park); 
o across a driveway, unless you’re 

picking up or dropping off 
passengers; 

o on a median strip, unless a sign says 
you can;  

o on a traffic island;  
o on a children’s crossing or 

pedestrian crossing;  
o on footpaths and nature strips,  

unless a sign says you can; in a slip 
lane, unless a sign says you can. 

o Your parked vehicle must not 
block the flow of traffic or become 
a danger to other road users. 

o In some places, you must not park 
at certain times or under certain 
conditions. 

o If you have a Mobility Parking 
Scheme (MPS) permit, you can 
stop for up to 5 minutes. 

 

'No parking' signs: 
o You must not park on a road or in 

an area where there’s a ‘No 
parking’ sign. This may be all the 
time or at certain times, as shown 
on the sign. 

o You can stop for less than 2 
minutes if you stay within 3m of 
your vehicle, if you’re: 

o dropping off or picking up 
passengers; 

o loading or unloading items. 
 

No stopping: 
o The ‘No stopping’ sign means you 

must not stop at any point on the 
road or kerb in the direction of the 
arrow, unless in an emergency. 

o ‘No stopping’ areas are 
sometimes marked by an 
unbroken yellow edge line. 

o Restrictions may apply at certain 
times only, as shown on the sign. 

 

Vehicle parking rules: 
o You must not park within 1m of 

another vehicle parked in front or 
behind (but not when angle 
parking). 

For more information, please 
visit the below link. 
https://www.nsw.gov.au/driving
-boating-and-transport/roads-
safety-and-
rules/parking/parking-rules  

 

 

 

   

Facebook - Find us on Facebook page at: 
https://www.facebook.com/MerimbulaPublicSchool/  

This is the only official Facebook page for  
Merimbula Public School. 

Merimbula Public School 
49-55 Main Street, Merimbula, NSW 2548  

 
Contact Details: 

PO Box 48, Merimbula NSW 2548 
PH: (02) 6495 1266     

EMAIL: merimbula-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

https://www.nsw.gov.au/driving-boating-and-transport/roads-safety-and-rules/parking/parking-rules
https://www.nsw.gov.au/driving-boating-and-transport/roads-safety-and-rules/parking/parking-rules
https://www.nsw.gov.au/driving-boating-and-transport/roads-safety-and-rules/parking/parking-rules
https://www.nsw.gov.au/driving-boating-and-transport/roads-safety-and-rules/parking/parking-rules




Vegemite or Pizza Scroll 
*Air Popped Popcorn 
*Pikelet 
Vegemite Crackers x3 
*Homemade Muffin x2 
*Nestle Mousse Cups - Choc, Strawberry, Vanilla 
Fruit Sticks and Hommus Dip 
Corn on Cob 
Seaweed  
Drinks 
Big M Milk – Chocolate or Strawberry 
99% Juice Popper – Tropical, Apple, Orange, 

Apple & Blackcurrant 
Bottle of water 

50c 
50c 

50c ea 
50c 
50c 

$1.00 
$2.00 
$1.00 
$1.00 

 
$2.50 
$2.00 

 
$2.00 

Frozen Treats 
*Frozen Cups – Mango, Blackcurrant, Pineapple, Grape 
Orange, Chocolate, Caramel, Honeycomb, Strawberry 
*Frozen Yoghurt Cup - variety of flavours 

50c 

50c 
*Frozen Yoghurt - Mango & Watermelon or 
Strawberry & Vanilla 
*Bulla Light Ice-Cream Tub 
*Frozen Pineapple Ring x1 

$2.00 

$1.50 
50c 

Salad Tubs 
Salad with Cheese 
(Lettuce, Tomato, Carrot, Cheese, 
Cucumber) 
Chicken/Ham Salad 
(Lettuce, Tomato, Carrot, Cheese, 
Cucumber) 
Falafel Salad 
(Lettuce, Tomato, Cucumber, 

$5.00 

$5.50 
 
$5.00 

Cheese) Sandwich/Roll/Wrap 
(all available Gluten Free, please specify on your order) 

Falafel and Salad $5.00 
Ham or Chicken $5.50 
Salad $5.00 
Cheese $3.00 
Vegemite or Jam $3.00 
Egg and Lettuce $4.00 

Toasted Sandwich 
Cheese 
Ham/Chicken and Cheese 
Cheese, Tomato 

*Pasta Cup 
Hot Food 

*Pizza Muffin (Gluten Free $1.50) 
*Garlic Bread (Dinner Roll) 
Chicken Bundles 
*Homemade Fried Rice (Cup) 
Beef Pie sauce 50c 
Extra sauce (tomato/BBQ) 

$3.00 
$4.00 
$4.00 

$1.00 
$1.00 
$1.00 
$3.00 
$2.00 
$5.00 

50c 

Merimbula Public School - Canteen Menu 
Term 3 2024 - Monday to Friday 

 Lunch Menu   Over the Counter  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

* Gluten Free (GF). These items can be made Gluten 
Free. Please specify on your order. 

To order from the lunch menu - place correct money 
or small notes in a lunch order bag and clearly write 

the order / child’s name / class. 
  

Halal 

DAILY LUNCH ORDER SPECIALS 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 
Meal Deal 

Mac and 
Cheese 

$5 

Chicken Burger -Lettuce, 
Cheese, Mayo 

(or wrap)  
or 

 Butter Chicken w/Rice  
 

$5.00 

* Pizza Day 
• Ham & Cheese 
• Ham, Cheese & 

Pineapple 
• Simply Cheese  
• Garlic Pizza  

$4.50 

Hotdog Day 

Skinless Hotdog 
(Sauce Optional) 

$4.50 

 



SESSION TIMES
Monday to Friday 

ASPIRE OSHC provide high quality care and education to school aged children at Merimbula

Public School. We aim to provide a fun and creative age appropriate program based on the “My

Time, Our Place” National Framework for school aged children. 

ASPIRE OSHC provide Before and After school care programs and Vacation Care. These programs

develop and nurture children’s minds. 

ASPIRE OSHC promotes a healthy lifestyle through various activities for children to discover,

learn and play. We create healthy habits by providing nutritional foods and a variety of

opportunities to participate in active play.

MERIMBULA
PUBLIC SCHOOL

B E F O R E  A N D  A F T E R  S C H O O L  C A R E

S E S S I O N  T I M E S  A N D  F E E S

BEFORE SCHOOL CARE
7:00am - 9:00am

Casual: $28

Permanent: $25

AFTER SCHOOL CARE
2:55pm - 6:00pm

Casual: $33

Permanent: $30

VACATION CARE
7:00am - 6:00pm

$85

To enrol and make a booking please visit our website aspire-oshc.com.au 

Have a question? or request a parent handbook, please contact Merimbula’s Service Manager:

merimbula@aspire-oshc.com.au0427 022 415 


	Binder1.pdf
	Week 1 Term 3 Newsletter 2024.pdf
	SCHOOL NEWS
	/  /

	Reading Is Magic Book Week Poster.pdf

	2024 MPS Canteen Menu Term 3.pdf
	ASPIREOSHC_ Merimbula.pdf

